
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	April	2,	2018	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	April	2,	2018.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Emre	Celebi,	Pat	
Desrochers,	Carl	Frederickson,	Ramesh	Garimella,	Uma	Garimella,	Brent	Hill,	Steve	O’Connell.		
Guests:	Aimee	Poynter,	CNSM	Development	Officer,	Kurt	Boniecki,	Associate	Provost	for	Instructional	
Support.	

	

Agenda	Items:	

1. Dr.	Boniecki	gave	an	overview	of	the	Gateways	to	Completion	(G2C)	conference	he	recently	
attended	that	focused	on	ways	to	teach	courses	to	increase	student	success	without	lowering	
standards	or	content.		He	is	putting	a	committee	together	to	look	at	ways	UCA	can	improve	and	is	
looking	for	CNSM	courses	that	could	be	used	as	a	starting	point.	

2. Minutes	from	February	19th	meeting	were	approved	with	minor	revisions.	
3. Dean	Addison	distributed	the	new	F&A	allocations	that	will	begin	with	proposals	awarded	in	the	

next	fiscal	year.	The	new	allocation	will	provide	funds	to	the	PI	in	a	rollover	account.	
4. Dean	Addison	led	a	discussion	on	student	hiring	and	payroll	issues	and	asks	that	chairs	please	

contact	the	Dean’s	office	before	contacting	HR	for	assistance.		He	asks	that	chairs	remind	their	
faculty	that	students	should	be	paid	or	receive	class	credit	for	working	in	a	lab	and	that	students	
can	not	start	work	until	hiring	paperwork	has	been	approved.	Students	can	not	work	more	than	
20	hours	per	week	or	be	paid	more	than	$14.99/hour	without	prior	approval	from	the	Provost.	

5. Dean	Addison	announced	that	Day	of	Giving	went	well	and	we	will	look	at	the	data	to	determine	
which	funds	to	focus	on	in	the	future.	

	

Other	Items/Announcements	

• Dean	Addison	reported	that	we	had	two	honorable	mentions	from	our	Goldwater	applicants.	
• 36	students	have	been	accepted	into	the	new	honors	pilot	program.	
• The	Secretary	of	the	Air	Force	visit	was	very	successful	and	our	students	were	well	represented.	

	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology





	

	

Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• Michael	Yoder	presented	a	paper	at	the	Arkansas	Political	Science	Association	Meeting	in	
Jonesboro	on	March	2nd	titled,	“American-Mexican	Steel	Trade	Policy	Since	1940:	Ramifications	for	
NAFTA	Renegotiation”.	



	

	

 
STEM	Institute	
Dr.	Uma	Garimella	reported:	

• No	report	
	
Development	Officer	
Aimee	Poynter	reported:	

• Gifts	closed:	
o $70,000	planned	gift	from	Ralph	Carruth	
o $50,000	Grad	School	

• Projects:		
o Physics	mail	out	
o Residency	mail	out.	

• Travel	
o San	Diego	–	April	17-19,	2018	
o Washington	D.C.	–	May	13-19,	2018	


